
  
    

  
 

 
  

  
  
  

  
  

  
 

  
 
 

   
  

  
  

  
 

  
  

 
 

    
 

          
 

   
 

 
 

             
    

 
      

              
                 

   
       

 
             

         
 

            
       

 
 

Malibu HS 
School Site Council Minutes 
January 20, 2022 

Present: 
Patrick Miller 
Sean Ryan 
Katherine Kennedy 
Makenna Samsel 
Soniya Perl 
Tania Jolly 
Elisa Marshall 
Linn Griffin 
Alexis Wilson 
Julia Hoos 
Lise Sloan 
Sarah Lipetz 
Sophia O’Brien 
Bella Howe 
Alex Murphy 
Melisa Andino 
Lulu Goode 
Alex Mayle 
Kelly Breese 
Alexandra 

Meeting began at 3:47. 

Katherine Kennedy moved to approve the minutes. Makenna Samsel seconded. 

Minutes from 12.9 approved with all in favor. 

In Cindy Smith’s absence Sean Ryan led the meeting. 

Today we focused on the Comprehensive School Safety Plan. Mr. Miller explained some 
components are within the school’s discretion to change. No one from the first responder 
community was in attendance but they were invited. Items that were discussed: 
-Substitutes should be included in training. 
-The campus can feel vulnerable and very open, since we are an outside school. 
-Plan is to do a lockdown active shooter drill, which will happen either this semester or at the 
beginning of next year. 
-Campus is safer now than in year’s past. 

Katherine Kennedy made a move to approve the plan, Julia Hoos seconded. The 
Comprehensive Safety Plan was approved with all in favor. 

Soniya Perl provided a PTSA update. The general meeting will be next Thursday for parents. A 
presentation by NAMI will follow Mr. Miller’s update to parents about the second semester. Also, 
the PTSA is looking for additional people to serve on the executive board. 



              
 

 
               

 
 

         
 

        
 

 
            

  
         

     
           

       
 

  
 

     
 

                    
        
     

      
 

                  
       

 
       

The Middle School Site Council members left our meeting to begin their own meeting 
separately. 

Malibu Medical Group has helped identify cases, but the school has not received many test 
results. MMG is looking into changing labs as a result. 

Sarah Lipetz updated everyone on Science Department Goals for 2021 -2022. 

Alex Mayle discussed English Department Goals for 2021-2022. 

Isabella Howe provided an update from Student Voice. 
-Some students are having difficulty while in quarantine working with Google Classroom. 
-Lines at the cafeteria are too long. 
-Seniors would like to have the juniors’ parking lot 
-Boys bathrooms have been cleaner 
-Eating at lunch has been more spaced out which students appreciate 
-Students say teachers have been very considerate 

Alexandra gave us an update on ELAC. 

Mr. Miller addressed Isabella’s concerns. 

Mr. Miller discussed the fact that Calculus BC AP students will take the AP test at the end of the 
year. Calculus AB students are concerned that students will not be able to cover all material 
prior to the test. Geometry and Geometry Honors do not have an impact on MHS math 
sequencing. Geometry Honors will not be offered next year. 

We will discuss the pros and cons of adding a National Honor Society to MHS at a future 
meeting, along with writing the advisory letter. 

Sean Ryan adjourned the meeting at 5:08. 


